Kahler Glen Community Association 
Board Meeting Minutes

October 13, 2013 – 9 a.m. – Kahler Glen Athletic Club
The meeting was called to order at 9:04 a.m. by President Michael Wandell.

Also present were:  John Greiner, Dave Reynolds, Nancy Miller, Kathryn Demeritt, Carol Pierce by telephone, and John Bennett for the Resort.
Guests present were Linda Wandell and Bill Miller.
Mike Wandell declared that a quorum was present.
John Greiner moved to approve the minutes as circulated.  Nancy Miller seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Communications Report – by Carol Pierce:

1. Letter was received accompanying payment of the dog-off-leash fine recently levied.  Carol P responded.

Glenn has requested that Carol send a notice to the homeowners regarding the irrigation system blowout Oct 21-22.   Homeowners with irrigation controls inside should contact Glenn directly to make arrangements.

Treasurer’s Report – by Dave Reynolds:

1. The septic inspection has been done.  Twelve tanks will be pumped, which is an increase over the anticipated four, so it is anticipated that this will be an over-budget item.  John G commented that an improved inspection method identified more tanks needing further attention than usual.

2. Gopher control and common area maintenance is on-going.  Common area mowing will be over budget by an estimated $4000.

3. By the end of October, $26,000 of the reserves projects will be completed.  These expenditures are within budget.  

Dave Reynolds moved that the Board approve the transfer of $31,000 from the Replacement Reserves Account to the Operating Account for the purpose of reimbursing approved Reserves projects including: domestic water transfer control system, domestic water emergency power transfer switches, well road improvements, fire hydrant extensions, and the Replacement Reserve study completed in 2013.  John Greiner seconded.  Discussion occurred regarding the water tank controls and repair, and the policy of tank flushing. Motion passed unanimously.

Gary Marks arrived.

Dave informed the Board that Rex Rathbun, who volunteered to do an independent review of the last fiscal year, has the records and will report his conclusions to the Board.  Dave reminded the Board that the change of IRS filing status to 1120H should be done as part of finishing the details of Plan B.

Infrastructure Report – by John Greiner

1. Owners of Lot 73 have contacted the Architecture Committee, which referred them to the covenants re erosion control.  A filter fence was erected, but as yet no response has been received re exposed dirt during the winter.
2. Architecture committee has contacted an arborist re tree management policy.

3. While 12 septic tanks are pumped, record-keeping will be emphasized to be part of ongoing documentation.

4. John G raised the issue of locating septic fields and valves for Kathryn D’s mapping project.  After discussion, it was decided that GPS was not sufficiently precise to avoid older methods, and that installation of re-rod and a plate would be more useful.  Randy Pelton will be asked to assist in locating the final tank.
Dave Reynolds had no report re water.

Kathryn Demeritt had no report re mapping or noxious weeds.

Nancy Miller had no report re garbage and recycling.

Old Business – by Mike Wandell:

Mike explained that the documents distributed by the Resort and the Community Association to communicate re Plan B varied because a final version has not been reached.  He will establish a versioning system, so that numbering will be consistent and several versions will not be in circulation as equivalents.  He expressed concern that Resort board members had reported at yesterday’s investor meeting that items were under negotiation which are not under negotiation.  Mike expressed our profound thanks to Gary Marks and Dave Reynolds for all the work they have done in preparing for Plan B.
Mike listed areas which are currently in need of correction in the circulated documents, or which need to be added to the documents, including corrected and additional property description, and corrected prepayment figures (secretary’s note: a list was sent to the community as an addendum to the community newsletter).  

Confidentiality of the documents was discussed, and it was pointed out that the Resort had sent a version to all investors. The Community Association board will send a version to all community members.  Mike said that he will consolidate the changes in the documents and send it to Gary Ackerman, who will send it on to the Resort.  It was suggested that using the same title company as was used in the last sale of the property might make the title search more efficient.  Linda Wandell will contact the title company for a title commitment, after she has consulted with Tom Graham.
Bill Miller raised the issue of liability for the pond on #16.  He noted that the safety of the pond was provided during the recent rainfall by lowering the pond level to nearly empty.  Mike W said that the Resort must take the lead re the pond on #16.  John G explained a topographic map of the area, and an overlay which he had developed to explain the situation.  John G explained a plan, which involves an overflow channel between the pond and the green, that Glenn had explained to him to correct the problems with this pond.  John Bennett said that he would try to make Glenn’s pond #16 plan happen.
John Greiner left the meeting.

Mike requested that the Plan B document and accompanying list be sent out to community members by Wednesday.  Carol P said that she could meet that timeline.  Mike said that he would send the precise wording of the motion to be presented at the upcoming meeting to Carol by Tuesday night. 

Mike W said that the Community Association will operate for about six months after the Plan B purchase before new covenants can be put in place.  He said that a declaration would be made that would say, approximately, ‘as of closing, the community association will vote on the basis of one vote per lot or condominium’.

Linda Wandell recommended that a statement be put in the Purchase and Sale agreement that the CC&Rs do not match the current situation, and will be revised.

Gary Marks will continue working on assembling the necessary documents for the bank application.

Mike Wandell moved that the Board declare an Executive Session for purposes of personnel discussion.  Dave Reynolds seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  The visitors were excused.

Kathryn Demeritt moved that Executive Session be ended at 11:01 a.m.  Nancy Miller seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Dave Reynolds moved that the board recognize the authority of the Board president to hire staff for the transition and thereafter.  Nancy Miller seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Nancy Miller moved that the meeting be adjourned at 11:01 a.m.  Dave Reynolds seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy M. Miller, Secretary

KGCA Board

